
 

DISCLAIMER 

This report was commissioned and obtained by AECOM, an engineer retained by the Township for 
the completion of the Culvert replacement project (“Project”). 

We note that other reports in relation to the Project were also completed by the author, V.A. Woods 
Associates Limited (“VA Woods”). 

Various legal proceedings have been commenced against VA Woods in relation to its work on the 
Project.  In such circumstances, the reader should be aware that certain persons take issue with VA 
Woods work on the Project.  The readers should not conclude or believe that AECOM or the 
Township are in agreement that the facts, analysis, or conclusions in this report are correct (or 
incorrect) and the Township makes no representations regarding the accuracy of the facts, analysis, 
or conclusions of the report. 

During the course of the Project other data was obtained and other reports completed by other 
engineers and contracting firms. 

Further, it is alleged in various legal proceedings that, subsequent to this report, the Project resulted 
in settlement of the subject building and other nearby buildings and it is alleged that the events at the 
site and in the area may affect the conclusions in this report. 

The Township strongly advises against reliance on this report. The Township makes absolutely no 
representations or warranties of the accuracy or suitability of this report. Any interested person should 
complete their own investigations of the subject property. 

The Township has no liability for the use of this report by any person. 

 


































































































































































	Blank Page



